
Orcas Power & Light Cooperative 

Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting 

Thursday, Thursday, April 25, 2019 

President Vince Dauciunas called the meeting to order at 8:25 a.m. in the OPALCO Eastsound conference 
room. Board members present were Vince Dauciunas, Mark Madsen, Jerry Whitfield, Jeffrey Struthers, 
Rick Christmas, Peter Garlock (via Zoom) and Brian Silverstein. Staff present were General Manager Foster 
Hildreth, Manager of Engineering and Operations Russell Guerry, Manager of Finance and Member 
Services Nancy Loomis, Attorney Joel Paisner, Head Accountant Travis Neal, Assistant Manager of Member 
Services Jon Orr (during the Policy 14 discussion), Public Relations Administrator Suzanne Olson and 
Executive Assistant Kelly Koral (serving as recording secretary). Consultant Jay Kimball was also in 
attendance. 

Member/Guests 

Chris Greacen (via Zoom) 

CONSENT AGENDA 
• Motion was made and seconded to approve Consent Agenda, including March 15, 2019 minutes,

new members as listed with the Board materials, capital credit payments totaling $15,130.67 and
RUS 219s totaling $34,004.31. Motion carried by voice vote.

MEMBER COMMENTS 

No comments were made. 

NRECA DIRECTOR ELECTION 

Staff requested the Board make a motion to approve the primary and secondary voting delegates for the 
NRECA Director Election (at the WRECA Annual Meeting) on June 10th

• 

• Motion to approve Foster Hildreth as the voting delegate and Jerry Whitfield as alternate was 
made and seconded. Motion carried by voice vote. 

EASEMENT RELINQUISHMENTS 

Easement relinquishments for Thomas (tax parcel numbers 351190334000 and 351190335000) and 
Krajack (tax parcel number 251042001000) were discussed. Staff requested Board make a motion to 
approve the relinquishments. 

• Motion to approve easement relinquishments was made and seconded. Motion carried by voice
vote.

ELECTRIFYING SCHOOL BUSSES 

Chris Greacen was available (via Zoom) for discussion of applying for a Department of Commerce grant 
for electrifying school busses in San Juan County. Staff was requested to assist San Juan County 
Conservation District with information needed for the grant application which was due by May 1st _

BOARD OFFICER ELECTIONS 

As required by OPALCO bylaws, officers were elected for President, Vice President, Secretary and 
Treasurer positions. After nominations and voting by written ballot, the results were tallied. The results 
are as follows: President, Vince Dauciunas, Vice-President Jerry Whitfield and Secretary-Treasurer Brian 
Silverstein. 

ANNUAL MEETING RECAP 

The 2019 annual meeting was held on the interisland ferry with 231 attendees, which included 145 
members. Processes were reviewed and discussion held about future meeting possibilities. The Board 
expressed a strong preference for the next annual meeting should be held on the interisland ferry in the 
month of April. 

MEMBER SERVICE POLICY 14 REVISIONS 

First read and discussion was held for Member Service Policy 14 revisions to include modernization of the 
policy. Staff will present this policy for a second reading at the May 16th board meeting. 






